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Save Kilmodan Primary School Campaign

Kilmodan Parent Council  - Communication Plan

Central Message

The Kilmodan Parent Council has a number of concerns about the proposal from Argyll & Bute Council:

· Impact to children (Education):  Kilmodan School has consistently delivered a high standard of education as recorded in the Quality & Standards Report. There is no evidence to suggest that moving the children to a larger school will improve their education.

· Impact to children (Travel): The journey from the extremities of the catchment area to the proposed schools is not acceptable by the council’s own guideline of 45 minutes. There is no evidence to suggest that this journey can be accomplished consistently in less than 45 minutes throughout the year.

· Impact to children (Safety): The journey to the proposed schools represents a tangible risk in terms of road safety.  Both routes are undertaken on road surfaces of variable quality and the council has not demonstrated a consistent ability to maintain the road surface in adverse weather.  

· Impact to community: The current proposal would not only divide the Colintraive and Glendaruel communities but also split the Glendaruel community itself. This would leave Glendaruel with only Kilmodan Church as a central meeting place for the community.

· Impact to future community development: A primary school is a key facet of a community’s ability to develop and sustain itself. The loss of the school would potentially force people to leave the community and would reduce the likelihood of new families moving into the area.

· Concern over consultation process: The arguments behind the consultation process were poorly defined and the original consultation itself was predetermined although it was presented as option for review. The original consultation was postponed by 3 weeks; it’s unclear as to whether this was done for the parents or the council.

· Concern over accuracy/validity of data. The original proposal contained arguments and data on a number points from projected school rolls through to occupancy rates, travel times and projected savings which don’t stack up.

Position

Kilmodan Parent Council and associated community groups are firmly against the proposal to include Kilmodan Primary School in any consultation process regarding closure.

Kilmodan parent Council and associated community groups are firmly against any proposals to close Kilmodan Primary School.

Key Milestones

Council meeting 2nd November 2010

Start of original consultation period 15th November 2010

Community meeting 16th December

End of Consultation period 14th January 2011

Next announcement 25th November 2005.

Contact groups

· Kilmodan Parent Council – Donald Walker

· Community Council – Michael Kuafman

· Col Glen Community Development Trust – Charles Dixon-Spain

Press Contacts 

· Dunoon Observer – Gordon Neish 

Council/Government Contacts

· Alex McNaughton 

· Ron Simon 

· Bruce Marshall

· Jim Mather MSP

· Alan Reid MP

Key issues with Council proposal & open questions

· Does not demonstrate any educational benefit to children.

· Does not make adequate provision for impact on pre 5 education.

· Does not acknowledge school amenities in terms of sport. 

· Does not use a date range that shows the actual fluctuations in the school roll over the past 10 – 15 years; this makes the decrease in the projected school roll in 2011 look more significant than it actually is.

· Does not properly show the link between birth rates, population statistics and school roll.

· Does not take account of potential increases in school roll through migration into the area.

· Does not contain objective data to support timing of journeys.

· Does not demonstrate that it’s possible to get to Tighnabruaich and Strachur from the extremities of the catchment area in under 45 minutes throughout the year

· Does not include a formal risk assessment of proposed journeys including data on seasonal weather conditions, road closures or accidents.

· Does not present a compelling case for significant cost savings.

· Does not present validated data on savings.

· Does not provide data on any review of alternatives that were considered before school closures.

· Does not represent a full review of liability (e.g. building dilapidations)

· Does not satisfactorily address the question of impact to GAE funding on the receiving schools.

· Does not recognise the severe impact on the community that the school closure would have. 

Methods

1. Direct letters from 3 main community groups to council

2. Direct letters from 3 main community groups to Jim Mather

3. Direct letters from 3 main community groups to Alan Reid

4. Letters from parents & children to council & MP/MSP

5. Letters from community groups to council

6. Community Petition - underway

7. Press & radio contacts

8. Collaborative assessment of alternatives to closure

9. More direct campaigning – passive protest

10. Preparation for public meeting

11. Journey time surveys

Useful sources of Information

1. For Argyll

2. Scottish Rural Schools Network

Contact List 

	Group
	Name
	Telephone No  
	Contact details (if required)

	Parent Council
	Peter Kennedy
	01369 820 346
	 

	 
	Martin McFarlane
	01369 820 310
	 

	 
	Kirsty McLuckie
	01369 820 188
	 

	 
	John McNaughton
	01369 820 102
	 

	 
	Donald Walker
	01700 841 301 
	donald.walker5@btinternet.com

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Community Council
	Michael Kauffman
	01369 820 225
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	CG Development Trust
	Charles Dixon Spain
	01369 820 115
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Council 
	 
	 
	 

	Head of Education
	Carol Walker
	01369 708 508 
	carol.walker@argyll-bute.gov.uk

	Chief Executive
	Clelland Sneddon
	1370 708 508 
	clelland.sneddon@argyll-bute.gov.uk

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Council
	Alex McNaughton
	 
	alex.mcnaughton@argyll-bute.gov.uk

	 
	Bruce Marshall
	 
	bruce.marshall@argyll-bute.gov.uk

	 
	Ron Simon 
	 
	ron.simon@argyll-bute.gov.uk

	Government
	Jim Mather
	 
	jim.mather.msp@scottish.parliament.uk

	 
	Alan Reid
	 
	reida@parliament.uk

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Press
	Dunoon Observer
	01369 706 854
	gordon@dunon-observer.co.uk

	 

	Argyll & Bute Council, Education Offices, Argyll House, Dunoon, Argyll PA23 8AJ

	Jim Mather - 31 Combie Street, Oban, Argyll. PA34 4HS

	Alan Reid - 95 Alexandra Parade, Dunoon, Argyll, PA23 8AL


Others?

